
October 30, 2023 

Dear PSE IRP Team, 

The Washington Clean Energy Coali�on (WCEC) has two concerns regarding opportuni�es for public 
par�cipa�on in PSE’s 2025 IRP Resource Planning Advisory Group (RPAG). 

First, we are concerned that there are no members focused on equity issues in the group. We 
understand that there is a separate Equity Advisory Group, but by siloing these discussions, PSE impedes 
opportuni�es for communica�on and educa�on across these disciplines. We believe that PSE 
employees, RPAG members, and EAG members would benefit from a more integrated discussion that 
includes resource planners and equity advocates. One mi�ga�on would be to allow members of the EAG 
to fully par�cipate in RPAG mee�ngs whenever they would like to atend. 

Second, we are troubled by the exclusion of the WCEC from RPAG discussions. The WCEC offers unique 
strengths that will enhance the diversity and effec�veness of the RPAG: 

1. History. Although the WCEC is only three years old, individual members have par�cipated in at
least three previous IRP Advisory Groups. The collec�ve experience of our members helps us
understand the technical details of IRPs and suggest relevant and feasible improvements.

2. Grassroots. The WCEC is an all-volunteer organiza�on. We dedicate our �me and energy to this
work not because we are ge�ng paid, but because the Commission has told us that engaging
with the IRP process is the best way to benefit our communi�es, vulnerable popula�ons,
ratepayers, the environment, and future genera�ons.

3. Public par�cipa�on. An organiza�on with our grassroots connec�ons closely aligns with the
Washington Administra�ve Code, which states that public par�cipa�on is essen�al to the IRP
process. The WCEC brings the public’s perspec�ve to the table. We also help the public
understand the decisions that underlie the final IRP document.

4. Focus. The WCEC supports the other statewide environmental and clean energy organiza�ons
that have been seated on the RPAG. The WCEC adds value through our intense focus on PSE’s IRP
and CEIP, as exemplified in our comments submited in the UTC’s docket for PSE’s 2023 Gas IRP.
Many of the public’s comments were based on our research and comment leters.

If the WCEC is admited into the RPAG, the coali�on will be represented by Don Marsh, who has 
par�cipated in IRP Advisory Groups for over 8 years. With decades of experience as a so�ware architect 
and founder of three so�ware startup companies and two nonprofit organiza�ons, Don offers a diversity 
of experience to represent concerned customers throughout PSE’s service territory. 

Sincerely, 

Don Marsh, Chair, Washington Clean Energy Coali�on 
Lauren McCloy, Policy Director, Northwest Energy Coali�on 
Jim Dennison, Staff Atorney, Sierra Club 
Kelly Hall, Washington Director, Climate Solu�ons 
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